

Esteban GONZÁLEZ PONS

Vicechair EPP Group

Madrid, 9 September 2022

Mrs. Věra Jourová

Vice-President Values and Transparency

Dear Vice-President.

As Vice-President of the European People's Party, Vice-President of the EPP Group in the European Parliament and Deputy Secretary for Institutional Action of the Partido Popular, I would like to inform you about the steps we are taking in order to solve the deadlock situation that is currently experienced by the Spanish justice.

Based on the recommendations proposed by the European Commission in the Rule of Law Report of 2022, we approached the Spanish Government with the intention of reaching an agreement on the renewal of the Council for the Judiciary, as well as on the appointment of some members of the Constitutional Court of Spain. Attached you will find the letter we have sent today to the Spanish Government in which we detailed our proposal for achieving a prompt and fair solution.

I take his opportunity to convey to you my highest regard.

Yours sincerely,

Esteban González Pons